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Date: March 31, 2023 

 

The Jamestown Newport Ferry will operate without interruption effective 

immediately. 

 

On March 29, 2023, the Jamestown Town Council agreed to allow the Jamestown 

Newport Ferry to operate for the upcoming 2023 season without interruption.  

 

The Town Council recognizes the Public Scheduled Routes of the ferries and has agreed 

to allow them to land on the Town owned facility located in East Ferry in order to 

embark and disembark passengers. 

 

The Town will also allow the charter and event vessel land on the Town owned facility 

on a limited basis.  

 

The Town Council will allow for the ferries to dock overnight for a fee.  

 

Future Development: The Town will work to assess the best use of the south side of the 

woodpile pier for future development, including re-establishing public touch and go 

space, defining rules for the use of all public docks in Jamestown.  


